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Dear Mr. Yerolimpus,

My name is Nir Haimovich, and I serve as the Israeli Karate Federation (IKF) secretary.
We were recently contacted by the ITKF in Israel, and asked to allow them to join our
Federation (including all activities).

Though they are not recognized by the sports authorities in Israel, they are well reputed,
of course.

We were wondering what is WKF policy regarding any cooperation with ITKF, before

delivering them an answer.

Many thanks in advance,
Nir Haimovich,
IKF secretary

Cc: Mr. Shalom Avitan, IKF President



Dear Mr. Haimovich,

In reply to your message | would like to inform you that any clubs or individuals may be
affiliated to your federation provided that they respect the WKF and IKF statutes.

In any case, nobody may have double affiliation as this is prohibited by the WKF
statutes. Before accepting them in your federation you should make sure that they have
stopped any kind of relationship with the ITKF, which for the WKEF is a dissident group.

Best regards,

George Yerolimpos,
WKEF General Secretary

Athens Olympic Sport Complex
Spirou Loui Ave. - Aquatic Center
151 23 Maroussi (Athens) - GREECE

Tel: +30-210-6813112
Fax: +30-210-6813119

Kind regards,

Shihan Shalom Avitan

President of Israeli Karate Federation
Chairman of W.C.S.K.K.A.l.
Telefax: 04-8754232

Mobile: 052-6799000

E-mail: avitan@ikf.org.il



